I’m not concerned. I think there will always be jobs for bright, educated people. Also, the demand for computer professionals is growing, despite the dot com bust.
I agree with the statement that the standardized jobs are the most offshoreable. But, who wants those jobs anyway? Sitting at a call center all night trouble-shooting bugs with WindowsXP would make me want to shoot myself. What the US has to offer the world is creativity and ingenuity. We will find jobs to replace those offshored jobs, and they might even be more enjoyable.

I am concerned about the dearth of US citizens pursuing degrees in science and engineering. It seems that in any engineering department, the majority of the students are foreign-born, and when they graduate, they return to their home countries, taking all their knowledge and training with them. Universities need to place a greater emphasis on recruiting within this country so that the US will have creative, intelligent people capable of developing the next big engineering thing, whatever it is.    

